
 

 
 

General Joe Foss Shooting Range Complex in Buckeye 
Public Range Open dates:  July-October 2020 

 
The Arizona State Rifle & Pistol Association manages and operates the General Joe Foss Public 
Shooting Range in Buckeye under a Special Use Permit granted by Maricopa County Parks and 
Recreation.  Membership in ASRPA entitles you to discounted range fees when you shoot at the 
range. 

PLEASE NOTE:  COVID-19 related restrictions (e.g., Reservation requirement) 
may be in place during these months.  Check www.ASRPA.com Joe Foss Public 
Shooting Range prior to making any plans to come to the range. 

The General Joe Foss Shooting Complex will be open for the general public to use 
every Friday, Saturday and Sunday from 7:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. as follows: 

July August September October 
Friday, July 3rd Saturday, Aug. 1st Friday, Sept. 4th Friday, Oct. 2nd 

Saturday, July 4th*  Sunday, Aug. 2nd Saturday, Sept. 5th Saturday, Oct. 3rd 
Sunday, July 5th Friday, Aug. 7th Sunday, Sept. 6th Sunday, Oct. 4th 
Friday, July 10th Saturday, Aug. 8th Friday, Sept. 11th Friday, Oct. 9th 

Saturday, July 11th Sunday, Aug. 9th Saturday, Sept. 12th Saturday, Oct. 10th 
Sunday, July 12th Friday, Aug. 14th Sunday, Sept. 13th Sunday, Oct. 11th 
Friday, July 17th Saturday, Aug. 15th Friday, Sept. 18th Friday, Oct. 16th 

Saturday, July 18th Sunday, Aug. 16th Saturday, Sept. 19th Saturday, Oct. 17th 
Sunday, July 19th Friday, Aug. 21st Sunday, Sept. 20th Sunday, Oct. 18th 
Friday, July 24th Saturday, Aug. 22nd Friday, Sept. 25th Friday, Oct. 23rd 

Saturday, July 25th Sunday, Aug. 23rd Saturday, Sept. 26th Saturday, Oct. 24th 
Sunday, July 26th Friday, Aug. 28th Sunday, Sept. 27th Sunday, Oct. 25th 
Friday, July 31st Saturday, Aug. 29th  Friday, Oct. 30th 
*Independence Day Sunday, Aug. 30th  Saturday, Oct. 31st 

 
Please Note:  

 There is no landline at the range.  If you have questions please email them to: 
asrpajoefossrange@gmail.com 

 If you wish to get the latest news concerning the General Joe Foss Shooting Complex 
request that you be added to ASRPA’s JFR News list by sending an email to: 
asrpajoefossrange@gmail.com 

 While on the range eye and ear protection are required. 


